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THE  NEWSLETTER OF ST.GEORGE’S ICD PATIENT SUPPORT GROUP





Greetings From Your  Editor


Well here we are again – another year nearly over – where do they go? - and another newsletter coming your way.


We still have no new(s)sic! editor and whilst I am happy to keep going I am sure a new voice would give a different perspective to things.


We would really like a volunteer or 2 to help with the steering committee as new blood is needed.  Not that we’re tired or anything but some new input would be really welcomed as the group is now so well established that we feel the current committee could do with some extra help.  We need volunteers for this and I am sure some of you out there could be just right for the job.


 Another meeting is being organised for around Christmas and I am hoping to set up a pan-London meeting for the Spring which will be extended to all London hospital ICD patients.


This is a project that is badly needed as there are only 2 ICD groups for all of London and we are hoping to encourage other centres to set up something for their patients.








The date of the next Backup meeting is Wednesday December 10th at 6.00 pm


JOHN PARKER LECTURE THEATRE and XMAS nibbles afterwards in Cardiac OPD


All patients and partners welcome


RSVP Sue or Paula ICD Clinic








Greetings (cont.)


I am pleased to report that there are several groups now establishing themselves around the country and at the recent Heart Rhythm Congress in Birmingham a whole afternoon was devoted to ICD patients.


If you want to make contact with any of these groups they are all listed on the Arrhythmia Alliance website.


� HYPERLINK "http://www.arrhythmiaalliance.org.uk/affiliategroups" ��www.arrhythmiaalliance.org.uk/affiliategroups�


This will also be a feature of next year’s meeting.


The HRC was a huge success and represented all facets of Heart Rhythm problems from patient issues to new developments and presentation of live cases.  Over 2000 people attended over 4 days.


Next years meeting will be at the Birmingham Hilton 18th-21st October) in case anyone from Backup would like to go.


Sue Jones





Telephone Transmission Links for ICD Follow-Up





One of the very new features of ICD’s that will be available by the end of next year on all devices is the ability to be able to monitor you from home via a phone link.  This is called remote monitoring.  Some of you will already have this facility if you have had a Medtronic or Biotronik ICD implanted recently and others who have Sprint fidelis leads will also have been provided with a phone link-up if they have a Medtronic device.  This is going to be an exciting and rewarding way of providing follow-up for ICD patients but will not completely avoid you having to come and see us in the clinic as there are some things that can’t be done via the phone link such as program changes and live checks.  It does however provide a means of instantly knowing what has been going on and being able to get that re-assurance that things are OK or not.





So watch this space for more information.








 














Life With An ICD (Implanted Cardioverter Defibrillator)





Although I had been given the diagnosis of cardiomyopathy in 1994 (having experienced ill health out of the blue) it came as a huge shock to be told in 2001 that I  needed an ICD. At the time I was quite pleased that it was going ahead quickly as I figured that I would not have too long to get worked up about it. Sue came up to the ward (I had my surgery at St. Georges) and showed me what an ICD looked like, and told me a bit about it.





The procedure went ahead without incident, and I remember feeling very relieved when I came round in the recovery room. I was fortunate that I had very little pain at the incision site, and in fact had to keep reminding myself not to move my arm too much in the first few days.





I became very aware of my heartbeat, especially when lying in bed at night trying to get to sleep, and honestly thought at that time that there would never be a day again when I wasn't acutely aware of it. It became all - consuming and very frightening at times. I also had so many questions buzzing around in my head.If / when would my ICD shock me? What would it feel like? I was afraid of being shocked while at the same time wanting to know what it would be like (and getting rid of the fear and anxiety of the unknown). I was no longer my usual self - assured self, and became afraid of being alone.





Despite all of this I had managed to get back into exercise and was just about to return to work. Then it happened - my first shock! It happened so fast. While walking along the road I felt very lightheaded for a split second and then as if I had been kicked in the chest by a horse. I remember saying something out loud (?what) and throwing my arms up in the air. Immediately afterwards I was very upset and panicky. For weeks afterwards I would not walk along that same stretch of road - I'd cross over!





I have now had my ICD for 7 years and although I  have had several shocks I can honestly say that I live in harmony with it. I am now so grateful that I have it and that it does its job. It really does give me and my family peace of mind. Undoubtedly the hardest thing for me post shock is being off driving (6 months minimum) and the loss of control and independence that goes along with that. I don't like having to rely on others to help out (eg do the supermarket shop) - but am very lucky in that I have a fantastic support network. Getting back to exercise is a major milestone for me (I usually go to the gym 3 times a week). I do this in a very gradual manner, letting my body guide me. Setting small achievable goals is really helpful.





So what have I learnt? On reflection I wish I'd had more time to prepare myself psychologically pre-op. I really didn't expect to go on such an emotional rollercoaster ; but I now know that this is normal. Talking to others, especially those that have had their ICDs for a while and have had time to get used to them, can be very helpful. As can counselling (which I sought when I really felt I'd hit an all-time low). Talking to my husband - who has had his own 'issues' with my ICD - has been beneficial. Don't be afraid to ring the clinic if you're feeling unwell or need reassurance - I did (thanks Sue! And team). Be involved in your management - it is your body after all. Take help when offered. And most importantly of all remember that there is life after an ICD!  





(I will gladly talk to anyone who would like advice or reassurance).


Tina Amiss (see end of newsletter for contact details)





A PARTNERS  VIEW  





They want me to go to the Cardiac Unit at East Surrey Hospital and stay in! – don’t be silly, just come home & have your dinner!  No really, I need you to take me – now, bring me some spare clothes.





This was just the start of what turned into a 16 day bad dream. Rob had had 2 bouts of immense chest pain & after visiting the chest pain clinic at Crawley Hospital & undergoing various exercise tests; collapsed on the treadmill. Eventually he was to be diagnosed with VT, (Ventricular Tachycardia).





So I turned off the dinner, & gathered some of Rob’s personal belongings, got the children together and told them that we had to go to the hospital with Dad. They were bemused and without any idea of the fear I had forming in the pit of my stomach. Rob was 43 then. Sure enough, he was kept in, wired to a Cardiac Monitor & told he couldn’t leave his bed. That was Friday, & on Monday morning, this ‘perfectly healthy’ man was transferred by ambulance to St George’s Hospital. I never knew where Tooting was; let alone how to get there. So I sent the children to school, arranged for them to be collected by my Mum & Dad & was pleased to receive a lift to Tooting with Rob’s brother. Rob then spent the next 10 days being monitored and receiving various tests including an MRI, ECG’s, an Angiogram and eventually Electro Physiological Studies (EPS), with the hope that an ablation could be performed to block off the extra electrical pathways he had. This, unfortunately, didn’t prove possible and he came back from theatre with the news that an Implanted Cardiac Defibrillator (ICD) was recommended. He could go home for the weekend but would need to be back on Monday for the implant operation. 





We walked on eggshells all that weekend, almost scared to breathe too hard not knowing whether his heart would go into an electrical short circuit. 





On 16 December 2004, he had his ICD fitted & the very next day, he was discharged & I took him home with various instructions on how to look after his wound and what to do if the ICD ‘fired’. We were both so scared! He couldn’t even walk out of the hospital; I pushed him to the entrance in a wheel chair and then ran & got the car. With the help of his Mum, got him into the backseat and started the 30 mile journey home. He was like a baby to start with, not able to shave himself, bathe himself get himself into bed or anything, then he got a cough which we thought could dislodge his wire. But it didn’t, and little by little the pain of the wound subsided and he grew in strength. After about 6 weeks, he went back to work and slowly our confidence grew; although he had a serious heart condition, he was safe in the knowledge that even if his heart did go into an abnormal electrical circuit, he would survive it. We had various visits back to St George’s for check ups, but each time it was reassurance that he was OK. 


Because the type of condition Rob has could be ARVC, (Arythmogenic Right Ventricular  Cardiomyopathy), he was asked to participate in a research study being undertaken at the Heart Hospital in London. His condition could possibly be genetic & hereditary; his Gran & Great Gran had both died young, in their 40’s & 50’s from heart related conditions. Hence, his Dad, Mum, sister & brother were all included in the testing. As yet, although both his brother & sister have some ‘oddities’ in the workings of their hearts, no ‘common’ gene has been found and neither of them have been positively diagnosed. 





And so, with constant back-up from the pacing team at St George’s, life goes on. They helped Rob at a most traumatic time and it’s so nice to know that there is always someone at the end of the phone line to allay our fears as and when they arise.  And of course, we are always grateful that Rob’s condition was found by St. George’s and dealt with accordingly.





We never cease to be amazed at the reports often in the media of cases where another young person has fallen victim to cardiac failure and died unexpectedly. Rob may have to live with his ICD, but this is our assurance that he won’t fall victim to the same tragedy.





Sandra Simmonds














In Memoriam – Owen Tweedy





It is with the deepest sadness that I have to announce the death of one our Backup members.  Owen Tweedy, who was a longstanding ICD patient, sadly died recently in St. George’s.  He had a difficult last year which he struggled through with the greatest good humour and courage and he will be very deeply missed by all his loving family and friends.  He and his wife Dee were great supporters of Backup from its beginning and rarely missed a meeting.  They made a great contribution to the group.





We will also miss him coming to clinic as he was a wonderful character.





Dee had generously asked for donations in lieu of flowers for the funeral to be given to Backup and we will use the money to set up a fund in Owen’s name.  We’ll really miss him Dee and thank you from us all – it was a privilege to know him.








Fund Donation


One of our group and his colleagues at the hotel where he works very generously raised money for St. George’s as a gesture of thanks for the care that they had received.  The cheque was presented to Sue and Paula outside St. George’s. 





From left to right:


Maureen, Ed and David from the Crown Plaza Hotel and Paula and Sue














‘Sue Jones earns well deserved recognition’


At October’s prestigious Arrhythmia Alliance awards you will be delighted to know that Sue received the award for Lifetime Achievement.  This was given in recognition of her contribution to Cardiac rhythm management but particularly for her contribution to patient support and care.


What makes this award more exceptional is that it was voted for by fellow professionals and colleagues in the world of arrhythmia management. 


Sue was an early pioneer of ICD therapy management and was instrumental in setting up our ICD support group ‘Back Up’. The demands of ICD patients have increased significantly over the last few years. Sue has constantly campaigned for excellent standards of care throughout the UK, raising awareness both within the medical community and the local community about ICD’s. She initiated patient counselling both pre and post implant which has proven to be effective in significantly reducing the psychological burden that an ICD implant can place.


Sue has extensive experience with ICD management and her ‘vision’ has led to the establishment of many of the core elements that we all now take for granted as being a routine part of the ICD service.


Sue is hardworking, dedicated and compassionate and regularly goes above and beyond her call of duty when caring for her patients.  I know you will all join me in congratulating Sue for her achievement.


Stephanie Cruickshank





Paula Jones to go!!!  Don’t we hate her(ed!)  Good luck and we’ll miss you Paula you’ve been a really important member of the team.


"The time has finally come To return home to NZ. It has been an amazing experience and you have all made me feel so welcome. I will have many fond memories of my time here and I am so glad to have met all of you.PLease stay in touch and if any of you are ever passing my way "down under" I would love to show you around and give back some of the kindness you have all given me! I look forward to seeing you and saying goodbye in person at the Back-up xmas party. 


Paula (the kiwi girl)


� HYPERLINK "mailto:p26jones@yahoo.co.uk" �p26jones@yahoo.co.uk�


address:


300 Hunua Rd


Papakura


Auckland, NZ























Committee Who’s Who


Tina Amiss, Physiotherapist, whose qualifications for membership are well-documented in her story described by her husband in an earlier newsletter    0208 900 0684


Martin Byne, a solicitor living in Bristol, long-standing ICD pioneer and our most intrepid traveller. He can be contacted at work on 0117 973 1019 and email byne2001@yahoo.com


Stephanie Cruickshank, Arrhythmia Nurse Specialist and ICD patient can be contacted on 0208 2962000 


Bleep 125 (work) , 07905 981 945 mobile and email scruickshank@hotmail.com


Derek Jones, our treasurer, lives in Surrey and has a wealth of experience in managing financial affairs.


Paula Jones, (no relation!) Kiwi committee member- one of the team at the Pacing Clinic on 0208 725 1372.


Sue Jones, favourite ICD Co-ordinator, is on 020 8725 1372 and email sue.jones@stgeorges.nhs.uk


Louise Power, chair and committee secretary, tireless and ever-patient supporter and counsellor lives in North London and can be contacted on 020 8889 0789 or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:louise.power@blueyonder.co.uk" ��louise.power@blueyonder.co.uk�














News in Brief


Arrhythmia Alliance News


icd support groups nationwide.


New Groups are setting up almost monthly.  for a look at what’s happening nationwide check out the arrhythmia alliance website  


Arrhythmia awareness week 9-15th june 2009


� HYPERLINK "http://www.arrhythmiaalliance.org.uk" ��www.arrhythmiaalliance.org.uk�


TRAVELLING ABROAD


If you are travelling abroad and would like contact details for local hospitals or doctors who look after ICD patients either contact the ICD clinic or look on the manufacturers’ websites.


� HYPERLINK "http://WWW.MEDTRONIC.CO./TRAVELLING" ��WWW.MEDTRONIC.COM/TRAVELLING� 


WE ALSO KEEP A LIST OF TRAVEL INSURANCE COMPANIES WHO ARE ICD FRIENDLY AND IF YOU WOULD LIKE A COPY OF THIS CONTACT THE ICD CLINIC.  IF YOU KNOW OF A PARTRICULARLY GOOD INSURANCE COMPANY ALSO PLEASE LET US KNOW AND WE WILL ADD IT TO THE LIST.














